Youth Advisory Board (YAB) Minutes
Thursday, April 30th 2020 11:00 am 
via Zoom 
“Young people need to feel this sense of their own worth and importance, especially during the years between their childhood and maturity.” ~Eleanor Roosevelt

	AGENDA  ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order

Attendance   


	Invited:

Karen Bage, Lisa Bartalo, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Michele James, Pam Lewis, Jerry Mahoney, Zachary Monroe, Scott Quinell
Ex-Officio:
Nicole Terminelli

Joanne Sevick
Other(s):

	The meeting was called to order at 11:05 a.m.
Members Present: Karen Bage, Lisa Bartalo, Terri Gilmour, Michele James, Pam Lewis, Jerry Mahoney, and Zachary Monroe
Absent:  Casey Canell, Scott  Quinell
Ex-Officio Present: Nicole Terminelli 

Joanne Sevick attempted to call in but was having technical difficulties with ZOOM.


	Minute Approval 
	· July 15, 2019
· July 25, 2019


	Minutes: Alexa Backus, YB Director asked for a motion to approve the minutes.
Motion to Approve: All members present motioned to approve the minutes.


	Correspondence 


	       N/A
	N/A

	Youth Bureau Report

	  Update-
1. An introduction-Alexa Backus, Youth Bureau Director as of 3/02/2020. 

2. During my first 30 days-

· Attended Meetings!  Monthly Board, Dept. Head, BYD calls with Matt Newman OCFS, ANYSYB (Assoc. of NY Sate Youth Bureaus) Membership Briefing, and Hosting Effective Zoom Mtgs-hosted by ANYSYB. 
· Opened Facebook and Instagram accounts for the Youth Bureau

· Like and Share our content!

· Facebook Handle- St. Lawrence County Youth Bureau
· Instagram Handle- st._lawrence_cnty_youth_bureau
· Feel free to email content to use. ABackus@stlawco.org 
· Please consider doing an evening Book-Read Along that could be boosted on Facebook. 
3. A new St. Lawrence County Youth Bureau logo was designed. 
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4. Youth Conservation Corps (YCC) and Summer Planning 
· YCC Crew Supervisor Vacancies were submitted and approved by Ruth Doyle and our Board of Legislators. 
· Application posted online through One Stop Career Center. 

· Next steps IF Summer programs are running-hiring Crew Supervisors and YCC Youth Crew Members.  

· Fall options?  Alternative options?


	Alexa Backus, Youth Bureau Director introduced herself to the board members present.  
Alexa stated she is a 1989 graduate of Heuvelton Central School who received her bachelor’s degree in secondary education in 1993 with a focus on high school English from Indiana University, Bloomington, Ind. 
Prior to becoming the SLC Youth Bureau Ms. Backus was a center director at the Huntington Learning Center in Oswego, Ill.  She was an employee at the Center for 26 years.
Alexa Backus updated the board members present on what she has been doing since she started her position in March for the Youth Bureau.

· Attending meetings

· Created Facebook and Instagram Pages

-If anyone would like to share information on the Facebook Page or Instagram Page feel free to email Alexa Backus.

· Created a new Youth Bureau Logo

-YAB members present liked the new logo.

· YCC Planning for Summer
Proceeding with the getting Vacancies approved for Crew Supervisors at this time.  Alexa Backus discussed that she is preparing for the YCC Program but due to the current COVID-19 pandemic she is not sure the YCC Program will be able to run during the 2020 summer season.  If YCC does not happen this summer she is thinking of alternatives for the fall.  


	Old Business
	         N/A 
	N/A

	New Business
	1. Board By-Laws and Feedback
· Is there a named Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary?

· When is the Annual Meeting?  By Laws 

· Goals, feedback, and ideas for meeting the needs of the county’s youth. 

2. 501C3 Grant Writing Committee 

· 2009 St. Lawrence County for Youth and Development & Intergenerational Services Incorporated
· Feedback 
3. Martha Phippen and Kelsey Zenger, Youth Representatives, are not actively involved with YAP.

· Motion to dismiss and open positions to other interested youth. 

4. Contact Summer YDP’s and see what they’re doing 

· Canton Rec Summer Adventures, T/Fowler Summer Rec, T/Louisville Summer Rec, Massena Summer Rec

	1.  By-Laws -At this time a 
Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Secretary are not appointed.  

Alexa Backus asked when the Annual meeting was and it is believed that there has not been one in a while.

The By-Laws look like they were being revised but does not look like they were official voted in to be the updated By-Laws.  Alexa Backus asked members if they would look over the By-Laws between now and the next Youth Advisory Board meeting and they will discuss them at that next meeting to make any recommendations and changes. The By-laws can then be amended and moved forward for approval.  

Karen Bage asked if terms as board members had limits.  She asked if Alexa Backus could send the members when their terms expire. 

Terms are believed to be for a two year term but not limit to how long you can serve on the board. Members are reappointed every two years if they are willing to stay on the Board. 

2.  501C3 – It looks like this is something the board was looking into in 2009. From past notes it looked like the YAB were brainstorming on this and came up with a possible name of St. Lawrence County for Youth Development & Intergenerational Services Incorporated. Alexa Backus discussed that it is something she is interested in looking into as it could possibly increase grants that could be applied to for youth in St. Lawrence County. 

Nicole Terminelli is going to speak to Ruth Doyle, County Administrator to see if she is familiar with options on 501C3. 

Zachary Monroe offered his assistance if it is something the board is interested in moving forward with. 

This will be tabled and brought back for further discussion.
3. Youth representation on the Youth Advisory Board. Alexa Backus stated that she understands that Martha Phippen and Kelsey Zenger are no longer actively involved on the YAB.  She asked for a motion to remove them from the YAB board and open the positions for other interested youth. 
Motion to Approve:  Lisa Bartalo

Second:  Zachary Monroe

4. Contact Summer YDP’s to see what they are planning for the summer due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Alexa Backus discussed with the board that she was going to reach out the YDP programs specifically the summer run programs and see if they have plans or what their status regarding running their programs this summer.
Jerry Mahoney stated that the Brasher-Stockholm Recreation has cancelled their summer recreation program at this time due to the pandemic.

Karen Bage suggested that Alexa Backus reach out to all of the YDP programs to see how they were doing with their programing during this time.  She also suggested that possibly inviting them to the next Youth Advisory Board meeting.

Alexa will reach out to the program and extend an invitation to the next Youth Advisory Board meeting. 

Zachary Monroe mentioned that Star Lake area had reached out to him wondering if he had any ideas for programing they provide for youth in their area as they do not have much.  Zach will stay in contact with them and help them in any way he can and Alexa Backus said she would be willing to reach out to them to see if she could assist in any way. 
  

	Next Meeting
	July or August?  Move to an afterschool time in the fall to accommodate youth participation?
	Discussion regarding having Youth

Advisory Board meetings more regularly.  It was decided that the board will meet monthly. Members present discussed changing the time to afterschool once youth members have been appointed so it will be easier for them to attend.  Also, virtual meeting option was discussed for those who may not be able to attend in person and Alexa Backus stated that she will set those up and continue via ZOOM.

Next meeting will be May 21, 2020 @ 11:00 a.m. via ZOOM.

	Meeting Adjourned
	
	11:55 a.m. 
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Youth Advisory Board (YAB)   Minutes
Thursday, May 21st 2020 11:00 am 

Meeting Minutes

via Zoom 
“Young people need to feel this sense of their own worth and importance, especially during the years between their childhood and maturity.” ~Eleanor Roosevelt

	AGENDA  ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order

Attendance   


	Invited:

Karen Bage, Lisa Bartalo, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Michele James, Pam Lewis, Jerry Mahoney, Zachary Monroe, Scott Quinell, Joanne Sevick

Ex-Officio:
Nicole Terminelli (Honorable)
Alexa Backus (Youth Bureau Director)
Other(s): YDP participants-Heather Kish, Jim Putnam, Carole Berard, Rick Newvine, Ron Bertram, Joanne Cameron, Michael McCabe, Thomas Luckie, Lin Griffin, Sally Paleo, Jeff Woods, Trey Smutz, and Gail Schneider 


	The meeting was called to order at 11:02 a.m. 

Members Present: Karen Bage, Lisa Bartalo, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Michele James, Pam Lewis, Zachary Monroe, Scott Quinell and Joanne Sevick 

Members Absent:  Jerry Mahoney
Ex-Officio Present: Nicole Terminelli and Alexa Backus

Others: Carole Berard, Jim Putnam, Michael McCabe, Trey Smutz, Sally Paleo, Lin Griffin,



	Minute Approval 
	· Thursday, April 30th YAB minutes 

	Minutes – 1 update to the April 30th minutes was to add Jerry Mahoney as he attended.

Motion to Approve: 
Zachary Monroe

2nd Motion:

All YAB members present on the call.



	Correspondence 


	       N/A
	

	Youth Bureau Report

	  Update-

1. Monthly BYD (Bureau of Youth Development) meeting via Zoom was Tuesday, May 19th with Matt Newman, Youth Development Specialist with NYS OCFS. 

· No funding allocations available yet.  As soon as the funds are available, Matt will alert Youth Bureau Directors ASAP.  This is a “crazy, chaotic time.”

· Cuomo making announcement concerning summer youth programs

· Jackie Negri, President of NYSYBD, reported that Youth Councils are meeting consistently via Zoom.  They are planning a state wide virtual project.  We cannot announce our youth appointees yet until state does so. 

· Our St. Lawrence County Youth Council Representative Sarah Church from Gouverneur 

· Nathaniel Grey, an Empire State Fellow, spoke about LGBTQ Centers partnering with local Youth Bureaus and focus on relationship building within our communities. 

2. CDC Virtual Meeting Tuesday, May 20th 5:00 pm “Helping Communities Recover from COVID-Youth Programs and Camps”
· “4 Buckets” Behaviors, Environment, Operations, When Someone Gets Sick 
· Limited programs this summer

· Special Needs Programs-limit exposure, focus on virtual learning 
3. Youth Conservation Corps (YCC) Summer programs cancelled

4. Reviewing online programs especially focusing on SEL-Social Emotional Learning.

5. May is “Get Caught Reading” Month-videos/pictures can be submitted to Alexa.J.Backus@gmail.com

	Alexa provided updates for items 1 through 5.  

Youth Programs will be limited this year.  YCC has been cancelled for the summer. There may be programming possible mid-summer to the end of summer.  Will look at different ways to provide youth programming, virtual program and possibly some social and emotional programs, etc.

Pam Lewis from WIOA/One Stop Career Center reported they are moving forward with a possible virtual program for their summer youth.  They have been in touch with some providers that may have summer workshops they can provide.  A couple of the businesses they have been in touch with are SeaComm and Cornell Cooperative Extension.  They are looking to serve possibly 100 youth.  They are still accepting applications from interested youth.  Last year they had 200 applications and served approximately 150 youth. 

Alexa has had a great response to the “Get Caught Reading” program that she has been posting on the YB Facebook page.  If anyone is interested in submitting an videos or pictures please feel free to do so to Alexa’s  personal email at Alexa.J.Backus@gmail.com

	New Business
	1. Youth Development Programs-

· What are YDP’s doing for programs

· Exchange feedback and ideas

Brasher Stockholm-Heather Kish

Canton Recreation-Jim Putnam

Canton Free Library-Carole Berard

T. Fowler-Rick Newvine

Gouverneur Greater Youth Development Program-Casey Canell

T. Hammond-Ron Bertram

T. Louisville-Joanne Cameron 

Massena PALS-Zachary Monroe

Massena Recreation-Michael McCabe

Ogdensburg Boys and Girls Club-Patrick Farrall, Thomas Luckie

Ogdensburg Command Performance-Lin Griffin, Sally Palao

T. Parishville Recreation-Jeff Woods

Potsdam Recreation-Trey Smutz 

Added for today’s meeting:  Louisville Town Board Gail Schneider 

2. 2020 Youth Advisory Board Applicants-Review and Discuss

· Mr. Casey Jones-Adult, Clarkson University 

· Ms. Ellen Hurlbut-Adult, St. Lawrence Health Initiative

· Abigail Hughes-Youth, Potsdam High

· Michelle Jerome-Youth, Lisbon High 

· Hannah Hughes-Youth, Potsdam High 

· Cole Siebels-Youth, Gouverneur High  

· Amanda Woods-Youth, Colton Pierrepont Central 

· Cynthia Snyder-Youth, Lisbon Central 

· Hailey Williamson-Youth, Colton Pierrepont Central 

· Andrew Demers-Youth, Heuvelton Central 

· Emma Rutley-Youth, Potsdam High 

· Katherine-Jane Seymour-Youth, The Clarkson School 

· Miya Bentley-Youth, Heuvelton Central 

3. Board By-Laws and Feedback

· Needs-Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary

· Committees-Suggestions

· Membership/By-Laws

· Allocation/YDP

· Youth Initiative 

· What is our Vision?

· Youth Initiatives-

· Partnering with Office for the Aging-Service projects such as yard clean up twice per year, and developing a community garden

· Establishing an online mentorship program 

· Youth led podcasts 

4. 501C3 Grant Writing Committee/Separate Board  

· 2009 St. Lawrence County for Youth and Development & Intergenerational Services Incorporated

· Feedback 

MEETING MINUTES CONTINUED:
Zachary Monroe – PALS in Massena  They are following pretty much what everyone else is doing. Their Adventure Program for the summer is cancelled as they usually travel with the youth all together and they don’t want to take that risk.  They are mostly a 10 month program after school hours.  

Zach has talked to Barb Lashua from WIA regarding possible virtual work for youth.  There may be some businesses that can do that.  He will be meeting with Barb later today to discuss it further.

Pam Lewis interjected that one big hurdle to this may be if business have laid off employees they may not be able to participate in  having youth work for them.  She stated that she will be on the call with Barb Lashua as well and will discuss the possibilities further at that time. 

Sally Paleo and Lin Griffin- Ogdensburg Command Performance.  March and April performance were cancelled for this year.  The next program is planned for November 2020 which will depend on how things look for the fall.  They may need to move their shows to 2021.  They are waiting to see what the guidelines will be.

Casey Canell – Gouverneur Recreation. They have been closed since March 14.  They are waiting for directive from the Mayor and elected officials. Waiting to hear what the guidelines will be from the Governor on reopening.  The children’s theater Missoula will most likely not be taking place this summer.  They do not have a beach but they do take the youth to the school pool and to Sylvia Lake in Fowler and they have the same concerns as the other recreation programs. They have been asked to think about how summer programing would look but have been told that no additional staff would be hired this summer.  Wait and see is pretty much their status at this point. 

Joanne Sevick shared that the programs would still be able to claim their salaries this year even if they don’t run their usual programs as they are still working on Youth Development/

Karen Bage asked Jim Putman if he could talk about the activities through YouTube for different age groups.  Jim stated he is in the very beginning stages of putting together a possible virtual recreation program for youth.  Clay, NY is doing it and they are doing a great virtual rec program.  He is looking to do something similar.  He will share his information once it is more put together.  

Karen also stated that a SUNY Canton coach did a videos for exercise for his students and it was has been well received. 

Trey Smutz asked if anyone thought something like Kayaking rental would be possible.  It was reported that will be in Phase 4.  It could be that they just need to make sure they are sanitized after each use.  

Zach Monroe mentioned that he is on the EOC for Massena and that everyone has to have a reopening plan in place if you are going to provide services.  You have to have the safety plan on site.  

Nicole Termenilli mentioned that the St. Lawrence County Chamber of Commerce has a tool out to help see what things you can do and what the restrictions are.  There are also state documents that provide this information. 
2.YAB Appointment Interest:

Alexa stated there was a great response to the call for new YAB members.  She has 11 youth applicants and 2 adult applicants.  The members present discussed how they wanted to proceed with the 11 youth applicants.  Currently the By-laws have 2 youth representatives should be appointed.  Members discussed they don’t want to turn away youth who are interested.  It was suggested that maybe they could have a small board of their own with two liaisons to the YAB.  Michele James also mentioned that it would be nice to see youth representation from all of the areas in St. Lawrence County.  Alexa will try to get in touch with Ogdensburg.  Contacts for Ogdensburg are Kim Martin the secretary at the school or Tom Luckie who is easiest to get a hold of by telephone. She will look at getting representation from Star Lake and Hammond area as well. Zachary Monroe stated he would pass along info in the Massena area. It was decided that all the youth should be appointed to the YAB and they could have a sub-committee with 2 youth liaison to the YAB. 

The 2 adults looking to be appointed are Casey Jones who is a Clarkson Coach and Ellen Hurlbut from St. Lawrence Health Initiative.

Alexa called for a motion to approve moving all applicants forward to become YAB Members.

Motion to Approve: Joanne Sevick

2nd Motion to Approve: Michele James

All members present were in favor.

3.  By-Laws and feedback: It was discussed and decided to have a By-law Committee.  Alexa asked for volunteers.

Zachary Monroe and Joanne Sevick along with Alexa will be on the committee and will bring their recommendations back the YAB members at the next YAB meeting.

Allocations Committee:  Karen Bage, Michele James, and Terri Gilmour were on the committee last year and are willing to be on the committee again this year.

Youth Initiative Committee:
It was discussed that the 11 youth who are seeking appointment to the YAB be on this board, Karen Bage recommended Ellen Hurlbut when she is appointed to the YAB and Alexa will head this committee. 

4. 501C3:
Nicole Terminelli spoke to Ruth Doyle, County Administrator about the 501C3 and she thinks it is a great idea.  She stated to look at Orange county as they are have one and see how they are doing it.  Ruth is going to reach out to Orange County to see how to do that.  Nicole would be willing to bring a resolution forward supporting a 501C3.

Zachary Monroe mentioned that we should have a vision for the 501C3.   The 501C3 will also have to be a separate board.

For members Alexa will look to the community for people who have grant writing experience.
Youth Initiative Ideas were discussed. Alexa is looking at possibly teaming up with Office for the Aging and possibly doing some yard clean ups.  She would also like to see a possible on-line mentoring program and (maybe) podcasts offered by Youth Advisory Board Representatives. 
Other ideas:

Future community garden.

Possibly online virtual work

Karen Bage mentioned nursing home gardens are not being taken care of and youth could possibly help there.  Housing developments are another possibility.  Karen belongs to the Master Garden Program and they possibly could provide leadership.  


	1. YDP Program – Alexa asked each YDP program on the ZOOM conference to share what they have been doing or what their programs are looking like due to the pandemic.

Carole Berard – Canton Free Library. Carole reported out that the Canton Free Library is closed at this time.  Valerie White at this time is providing storytelling on-line ever Wednesday morning.   The on-line storytelling is well attending.

Jim Putman – Canton Recreation.  Jim reported that everything is suspended right now and are just waiting to hear the guidelines from the state on the # of participants they would be allowed to have, social distancing and safety measures that will need to be taken to provide programs in a safe environment.  Everything is on the table.  He has some concerns about the # of youth and if they would have to hire more staff.  At this time he does not believe they will be able to provide lunch to youth this summer.  He is working on creating a virtual website.  He also may be able to have outdoor events with limited attendance. He stated they were caught a little off guard regarding beaches in the North Country opening up for Memorial Day and stated that Taylor Park will not be open. 
Trey Smutz – Potsdam Recreation
He states they are aiming to open their beach by possibly July 1 but they will have to make modifications for distancing concerns.  They will also need the proper personal such as lifeguards.  Postwood would be where Trey would spend most of his time due to all of this.  Summer Recreation could possibly open up but they would have to make sure they do it safely.  As far as the playgrounds they are following CDC regulations which is sanitize once a day but Trey feels it needs to be much more than that.  They may scale their summer program to 3 weeks.  For swimming they are thinking possibly private lessons.

Mike McCabe – Massena Recreation  They have pretty much decided to cancel their Summer Recreation Program for the summer.  They will wait to see if things open up and if they do they may try to do a program but it will be on a much smaller scale with smaller activities.  If they were required to do screening everyday such as taking temperatures and such it would be very difficult. Massena beach will not be open for Memorial Day weekend.  They need to have a plan and safety measures in place before they can do that for both the employees and visitors. 
Trey Smutz (Potsdam Recreation), Mike McCabe(Massena Recreation) and (Jim Putman)  All stated they were caught by surprise by the announcement regarding the beaches being open for Memorial Day weekend and all of their beaches will remain closed as they feel the risk vs. reward is not worth it.  


	Old Business 
	
	N/A

	Next Meeting
	Thursday, June 25th 11:00 am via Zoom 
	June 25, 2020 @ 11:00 via Zoom. 

	Meeting Adjourned
	
	Meeting adjourned at 12:13 p.m.
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Youth Advisory Board (YAB)  
Thursday, June 25, 2020 11:00 am 
via Zoom 

“Young people need to feel this sense of their own worth and importance, especially during the years between their childhood and maturity.” ~Eleanor Roosevelt
	AGENDA  ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order
Attendance   

	Invited:
Karen Bage, Lisa Bartalo, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Michele James, Pam Lewis, Jerry Mahoney, Zachary Monroe, Scott Quinell, Joanne Sevick

Ex-Officio:
Nicole Terminelli (Honorable)

Alexa Backus (Youth Bureau Director)

Other(s):  Abigail Hughes, Casey Jones, Michelle Jerome, Ellen Hurlbut, Hannah Hughes, Cole Siebels, Amanda Woods, Cynthia Snyder, Hailey Williamson, Andrew Demers, Emma Rutley, Katherine-Jane Seymour, Miya Bentley, Amber Sullivan (14)


	The meeting was called to order at 11:05

Members Present: Karen Bage, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Michele James, Zachary Monroe, Scott Quinell, Joanne Sevick

Other(s):  Abigail Hughes, Casey Jones, Ellen Hurlbut, Hannah Hughes, Cole Siebels, Amanda Woods, Cynthia Snyder, Hailey Williamson, Andrew Demers, Emma Rutley, Amber Sullivan

Absent: Lisa Bartalo, Pam Lewis, Michelle Jerome, Jerry Mahoney, Katherine-Jane Seymour, Miya Bentley

Ex-Officio Present: Nicole Terminelli (Honorable)

Alexa Backus (Youth Bureau Director)

Motion to Approve:  


	Minute Approval 
	· Thursday, May 21st YAB minutes 


	Minutes 

Motion to Approve: Joanne Sevick, Zach Monroe



	Correspondence 

	6/22/20 Email received from Lisa Bartalo-resignation from YAB 
	

	Youth Bureau Report

	  Update-
1. Monthly BYD (Bureau of Youth Development) meeting via Zoom was Tuesday, June 16th w/ Matt Newman, Youth Development Specialist with NYS OCFS. 

· No funding allocations available yet.  As soon as the funds are available, Matt will alert Youth Bureau Directors ASAP. 
· Jackie Negri, President of NYSYBD, reported that Youth Councils are meeting consistently via Zoom.  They are looking at governmental processes, diversity/equity, and improving facilitation skills for a statewide virtual event coming up in July or August. 
· Our St. Lawrence County Youth Council Representative Sarah Church from Gouverneur 
· No BYD monthly meetings in July and August.  We will meet again third Tuesday in September. 
2. WIOA (Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act) Request for Proposal

     Due July 8th (Sept 1, 2020-June 30, 2020)

3. Youth Conservation Corps (YCC) Summer programs cancelled

      Received email from Roger Hutchinson, Board of Directors for Indian Creek Nature Center (501-c3 nonprofit) in Rensselaer Falls.  He checked on status of YCC.  He’s in need of volunteers for trail trimming and clean up.  hrhutchinson@verizon.net
4. “I WEAR A MASK TO PROTECT” Poster Project for SLC Public Health Dept. 
	Casey Canell asked about Sarah Church’s role- she is the North Country rep at the state level. She was the only applicant from the county.  We will invite her after the state makes their official announcement about her appointment. 

WIOA-Will consider next year, but not this year.  It is a large grant with a lot of steps.  Without Secretary 1 in place and COVID, would be too challenging for Alexa on her own.  Zach Monroe suggested hiring someone to manage the grant. Decision was made with consideration from Joanne Sevick and Lisa Bartalo. Karen suggested that we look at what YB will look like and it may be time for changes. 

YCC-Alexa offered to advertise and recruit volunteers in absence of YCC to help clean trails.

I Wear a Mask Photos taken, encouraged to share the # on personal social media accounts 

	New Business
	1. Welcome 2020 Youth Advisory Board Applicants-Introduction and background on YAB 

· Mr. Casey Jones-Adult, Clarkson University 
· Ms. Ellen Hurlbut-Adult, St. Lawrence Health Initiative
· Ms. Amber Sullivan-Adult, St. Lawrence County Probation 
· Abigail Hughes-Youth, Potsdam High
· Michelle Jerome-Youth, Lisbon High 
· Hannah Hughes-Youth, Potsdam High 
· Cole Siebels-Youth, Gouverneur High  
· Amanda Woods-Youth, Colton Pierrepont Central 
· Cynthia Snyder-Youth, Lisbon Central 
· Hailey Williamson-Youth, Colton Pierrepont Central 
· Andrew Demers-Youth, Heuvelton Central 
· Emma Rutley-Youth, Potsdam High 
· Katherine-Jane Seymour-Youth, The Clarkson School 
· Miya Bentley-Youth, Heuvelton Central
1. Board By-Laws review, feedback, and approval 
· Position Assignments-
     Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary

· Committee Assignments-
· Allocation/YDP-Karen Bage, Michele James, Terri Gilmour, Alexa Backus
· Youth-Alexa Backus Head, Ellen Hurlbut 
· Other 
· What is our Vision?
· Youth Initiatives-
· Partnering with Office for the Aging-Service projects such as yard clean up twice per year, and developing a community garden
· Partnering with Master Garden Program to help with garden clean up at area nursing homes and housing developments 
· Partnering with Potsdam Library with WT Eckert 
· Establishing an online mentorship program 
· Youth led podcasts 
· Youth contributions for Social Media 
2. 501C3 Grant Writing Committee/Separate Board  
· 2009 St. Lawrence County for Youth and Development & Intergenerational Services Incorporated
· Nicole Terminelli and Ruth Doyle discussing 

	YAB Applicants gave 30 second introductions

Board Member introductions

Bylaws: Changes included number of reps on board referencing state YB recommendations up to 27, updated qualifications, updated attendance policy to be in good standing as YAB member, annual meeting will be first meeting of each calendar year including election of officers, announcements will be made via email or phone, each member of the board has 1 vote and email voting only by unanimous written consent, updated committees to include ad hoc as needed and each YAB will serve on a committee, ⅔ majority needed to amend bylaws

Zach Monroe and Terri Gilmour- motion and second made to approve the bylaws as amended June 10, 2020, approved by all

Karen asked about a mechanism to replace youth members as they leave the area.  Alexa will continue to recruit as there are openings.  

Vision will be guided by Youth members’ input

any ideas can be emailed to Alexa and asking youth members to be thinking about what role the YAB can serve in the county

Grant Writing Committee- how can we make this happen?  Nicole and Ruth will continue to see how we can make this happen

	Old Business 
	
	

	Next Meeting
	Proposed Dates-

Thursday, July 30th 11:00 am via Zoom 

Thursday, August 10th or Thursday, August 17th 11:00 am
	Youth members will meet with Alexa and Ellen  before next meeting to brainstorm visionary ideas- July 16 @ 11 via Zoom

Full Board meeting July 30 @ 11:00 via Zoom

	Meeting Adjourned
	
	Motion to Approve: Terri Gilmour

Second: Casey Cannell


SLC Youth Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, July 30, 2020 11am via zoom

Meeting Called to Order at 11:05 am

· Attendees:   Alexa Backus, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Ellen Hurlbut, Amber Sullivan, Pam Lewis, Nicole Terminelli.  Youth attendees:  Abby Hughes, Cole Siebels, Amanda Woods, Cynthia Snyder, Hailey Williamson, Emma Rutley, and Dee Bellinger.  

· Members Casey Jones and Karen Bage may join late & some youth members had work this morning-couldn’t attend.

· Mya Bentley from Heuvelton respectfully withdrew her position on the board

· Minutes Approval: Thursday, June 25 YAB minutes approved, Motion to approve by Casey Canell, Second by Nicole Terminelli, Motion passed

· Monthly BYD (Bureau of Youth Development) meeting-No meetings in July or August, hopefully will resume in September

· No funding allocations available yet, hopefully by September

· Association of New York State Youth Bureaus (ANYSYB)

· Alexa Backus: Attended (via Zoom) Cornell University’s ACT for Youth-Positive Youth Development (PYD) training webinars-4 hours over 4 dates

· Advanced Grant Writing 3-Hour Zoom Workshop offered through United Way, helpful for future opportunities

· Updated By Laws (from last meeting)-submitted Resolution for August (Services) Legislative meeting



· First youth county meeting two weeks ago on July 16th went well, good ideas and energy

· Cole Siebels, Chairman; Hailey Williamson, Vice Chairman; Abby Hughes, Secretary

· Feedback-Cole Siebels

· Talked about different issues that were important to be addressed, racial issues, underage drinking, nicotine, negative emotions, isolation, drug abuse, inability to access face masks, service tricky in person, podcasts, websites, virtual peer outreach for virtual options

· Next Youth Committee meeting scheduled for August 13th 11am via Zoom


· Contract and Photo Release to be reviewed in next meeting, YouTube and tiktok, supervised but access for youth members

· Mask wearing initiative/campaign/contest, Andrew DeMers, youth member, communicated that he would like to see campaign to make wearing masks cool for school age kids, some kids don’t have access to them 

· Mask decorating contest, spread on podcast, video, facebook, tiktok, Ruth Doyle loves the idea, 

· Concerned about inhalation of toxic chemicals from art supplies.  Recommendation- students design on paper and winning design(s) are mass printed on masks.  Winning design(s) would have extra masks delivered to his/her home school and featured through social media.  Schools in need receive 100-200 masks, top 3 winners chosen.  Maybe one color imprint, maybe different colors for imprint if maintain cost effectiveness

· Need to develop a slogan-Slogan due Friday, August 13th at Youth Committee 

· Need to contact local printing companies Great Northern Printing good option, keeping the money in the area

· Next meeting vote on Position Assignments- Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary for YAB due to limited attendance today 

· Grant writing foundation, if members would like to be involved in process, would like to see this developed soon 

· Next YAB meeting Thursday, August 27 11am via zoom 

· Next Youth  Committee meeting Thursday, August 13 at 11am  via zoom-YAB members, please let Alexa know if you would like a  Zoom invite

Meeting Adjourned at 11:32am

SLC Youth Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, August 27th, 2020 11am via zoom

Meeting Called to Order at 11:04 am

Attendance

· Attendees:   Alexa Backus, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Ellen Hurlbut, Amber Sullivan, Pam Lewis, Nicole Terminelli. Michele James, Scott Quinell, Joanne Sevick  Youth attendees: Cole Siebels, Amanda Woods  

· Youth attendance for YAB is optional.  The youth committee’s Chairman, Cole Siebels, will attend monthly and provide updates.  In his absence, the committee’s Vice Chairman, Hailey Williamson will attend and provide the update. 

Minute Approval

· Minutes Approval: Thursday, July 30th YAB minutes approved, Motion to approve by Terri Gilmour Second by Amber Sullivan, Motion passed
Youth Bureau Report

· Monthly BYD (Bureau of Youth Development) meeting-No meetings in July or August.  Resumes in September 

· No funding allocations available yet, hopefully soon!  

· New York State Youth Council Representative Sarah  Church

· Has been attending council meetings with a few absences

· Brian Chetney, Youth Bureau Director from Oswego, reported that 17 students represent the Central and Southern Tier on the Youth Council. (This includes St Lawrence County)  Students have been reviewing Policy and working on the topic Youth Violence and CyberBullying.  They had a guest speaker last week and are preparing to present to New York State next month. 
· YAB updated By Laws were presented and approved at August 10th Services meeting with County Legislators.  Youth Bureau also discussed plans of developing a “Friends of” or Foundation to support grant seeking for youth in St. Lawrence County.  It was well received. 

· Youth Committee meeting was held on August 13th. Cole Siebels, YC Chairman, will provide feedback.  

New Business

· Youth Committee Feedback-Cole Siebels

· Ice Breaker centered on everyone’s thoughts and feelings about heading back to school in September having to wear masks throughout a full school day. 

· Figuring out new normal, keeping anxiety and concerns balanced, glasses fogging, and that everyone may not be as supportive about wearing masks

· Reviewed and discussed a slogan to support our mask initiative.  Hailey Williamson offered “It’s Your Task to Wear a Mask” and everyone voted it in

· Discussed allowing members access to social media-Facebook, TikTok, and YouTube and appropriate conduct 

· Meetings during the school year will take place at 4:00 pm instead of 3pm to allow a few members time to make themselves available. (Youth Committee)

· Moving forward, attendance (by youth) is optional for the YAB meetings with the exception of Chairman.  (Vice Chairman during Chairman’s absence)

· Lastly, the committee decided to have the Youth Advisory Board to be final judges for the mask design contest. 

· Voting will take place at the September YAB meeting scheduled for Sept 24th at 3:00 pm
· Next Youth Committee meeting scheduled for September 23rd 3:00 pm via Zoom
· Next meeting vote on Position Assignments or during Annual Meeting in January- Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and Secretary for YAB due to limited attendance today 

· SLC Grants Manager, Heidi Ames, provided feedback on developing a “Friends of” 501C3

· Establishing a “Friends of” allows access to private foundation funds that county entities don’t have access to

· Could the Youth Bureau request an appropriation for startup? –Question for Ruth or Renee Cole

· Letters need to be developed and sent out to Key and Rotary Clubs in lieu of fundraising

· By Laws need to be established-Alexa working with another Youth Bureau to obtain a copy

· Attorney fees approximate $3000 for Secretary of State filing, 1st, 2nd Quarter filings 

· Nicole Terminelli recommended that we have specific Project Ideas developed before approaching Key and Rotary Clubs

· It was also recommended that OCFS, Matt Newman, is contacted for “Blessing” to ensure establishing a Friends Of wont affect state funding through the state.   
· Next YAB meeting Thursday, September 24th 3:00 pm via zoom 

Meeting Adjourned at 11:41 am

SLC Youth Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, September 24th, 2020 3:00 pm via zoom

Meeting Called to Order at 3:03 pm

Attendance

· Attendees:   Alexa Backus, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Ellen Hurlbut, Amber Sullivan, Pam Lewis, Nicole Terminelli. Michele James, Joanne Sevick, Karen Bage, Casey Jones, Zachary Monroe Youth attendees: Cole Siebels-Youth Committee Chairman 

Minute Approval

· Minutes Approval: Thursday, August 27th YAB minutes-Motion to approve by Terri Gilmour Second by Amber Sullivan, Motion passed
Youth Bureau Report

· Monthly BYD (Bureau of Youth Development)

· -Tele meeting conducted on Tuesday, September 15th  10:00 am 

· No funding allocations available.  Matt Newman (OCFS) will notify YB Directors as soon as they are available 

· Matt Newman stated that downstate feedback is the funding may not see a 20% reduction due to end of year federal bail-out monies 

· Structure of YB Development changing-we will have a regional based OCFS staff member who will offer better oversight and direction.  

· New York State Youth Council

· Youth Council presentations wrapped up on 9/11/20

· Northern/Central region presented on 9/16/20

· Sarah Church, our Youth Council representative, did not participate on 9/16/20
· October Activity with Youth Committee Members
· 3-4 members will be interviewing Board of Elections Commissioners Tom Nichols and Jennie Bacon via Zoom 

· Goal-Build teen awareness/involvement w/ the voting process and upcoming elections
· Zoom interview will be recorded and shared on our Facebook/Website page 

· Secretary I

· Interviews are still being conducted 
New Business

· Youth Committee Feedback-Cole Siebels
· Youth Committee met on Wednesday, September 23rd at 4:00 pm via Zoom 
· Cole offered feedback on his interviews with WWNY 7 and the Watertown Daily Times concerning the Design-A-Mask contest (Way to go! ()

· The Youth Committee members chose the top 7 designs for YAB to vote on 9/24/20
· Next Youth Committee meeting scheduled for October 21st 3:00 pm via Zoom
· Mask Design Voting-Final winning entry 
· Shout out to Krystal Hewer, Art teacher at Colton-Pierrepont, for incorporating our initiative into her lesson planning and submitted 150 designs!

· 190 total designs received 

· The top 3 Designs chosen:

· Cover Your Beak, Scenic view, Small Town/Big Hearts 

· The winning design selected was Logan LaShomb’s Scenic View 
· Zachary Monroe took voting counts 
· Next YAB meeting Thursday, October 29th 3:00 pm via zoom 

Meeting Adjourned 
SLC Youth Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, October 29th, 2020 3:00 pm via zoom

Meeting Called to Order at 3:02 pm

Attendance

· Attendees:   Alexa Backus, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Ellen Hurlbut, Amber Sullivan, Nicole Terminelli, Joanne Sevick, Karen Bage, Casey Jones Youth attendees: Cole Siebels-Youth Committee Chairman (10 total)

Minute Approval

· Minutes Approval: Thursday, September 24th YAB minutes-Motion to approve by Joanne Sevick Second by Casey Canell, Motion passed

Youth Bureau Report

· Monthly BYD (Bureau of Youth Development)

· -Tele meeting conducted on Tuesday, October 20th 10:00 am 

· Matt Newman, OCFS Youth Development Specialist, is our regional support liaison

· RDP Allocations 

· Base funds of $96,068 are now available 

· Should additional funds become available, OCFS will notify us on amending the RAP and how to proceed 

· Discussion-Where to skim the $10,388

· Majority agreed to deduct approximately  8-10% off Youth Development Programs and deduct remaining amount from YB Youth Advocacy 

· Secretary I

· Interviews are completed and an individual will be receiving an offer on Monday, November 2nd.

· Youth Bureau Vision 
· Virtual workshops will be offered.  January-Vision Boards with Ellen Hurlbut and St. Lawrence Health Initiative.  February consideration-Health Valentine’s with Caitlin Potter and SNAP-Ed Nutrition w/Cornell Cooperative 
· Amber and Karen also recommended that Alexa looks into the SLC Leadership Institute through the Chamber and the North Country Symposium.  Symposium was last November 2019. 
· SLC Municipality Internships

· Discussed having teens serve as interns for various county departments in the future. 

· Virtual School Tours-updating the county school tours and integrating virtual tours for classrooms as well. 

· Quarterly Meetings with area providers and organizations who work with youth 

· This will serve as a means of spreading awareness of programs, workshops, meetings which serve youth 

· Karen will help provide Alexa with contacts to start an email group
· Mentorship program with Casey Jones and Clarkson University 

· Ellen, Casey, and Alexa meeting Wednesday, November 4th at 11 am via Zoom to discuss starting a program virtually to start 
New Business

· Youth Committee Feedback-Cole Siebels
· Youth Committee met on Wednesday, October 21st at 4:00 pm via Zoom 

· Cole reiterated that Karen Bage’s time with the committee was valuable and good ideas were exchanged for youth led projects
· Next Youth Committee meeting scheduled for Wednesday, November 18th, 3:00 pm via Zoom
· Please let Alexa know if you would like an invitation to attend 
· Face Mask Initiative (Update)

· We are working with University Tee’s from Potsdam 

· Our YB logo has been added to the bottom right of each mask

· Hoping to distribute to schools before Thanksgiving break 
· The top 3 Designs chosen:

· Cover Your Beak, Scenic view, Small Town/Big Hearts 

· The winning design selected was Logan LaShomb’s Scenic View 
· Zachary Monroe took voting counts 
· Fundraiser for NCATA (North Country Art Teachers Association) 
· The top 3 designs (Scenic, Big Hearts-Small Towns, and Cover Your Beak) will be available in an online store with University Tee’s to purchase T-shirts, sweatshirts, totes, masks, etc. as a fundraiser to benefit NCATA

· Alexa is working with Jason Hubbard, NCAA President 

· Online store will go live the same week masks are distributed to area schools later this month 

· A creative poster will be developed and Press Releases will be send out

· Please send out emails to contacts and share FB content when online store becomes available. Alexa will email links and information 
· One Stop Career Center-Feedback from Pam Lewis 
· Funds are available to use by July 1st
· We discussed Out of School Youth ages 17-24

· This would be a great opportunity for Out of School Youth to be paid to help with home food delivery program and Office for the Aging, plus these individuals could be paid to take the CDL classes at SUNY Canton 

· We discussed HOW to recruit these Youth 

· Ideas mentioned-Partner with Town Supervisors, Tom Burns w/ Tech Center, and the Mayors Associations 
· Next YAB meeting Thursday, December 3rd 3:00 pm via zoom 

Meeting Adjourned at 3:57 pm 
SLC Youth Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, December 4th, 2020 3:00 pm via zoom

Meeting Called to Order at 3:05 pm

Attendance

· Attendees:   Alexa Backus, Rebekah Zuhlsdorf, Casey Canell, Terri Gilmour, Ellen Hurlbut, Amber Sullivan, Nicole Terminelli, Joanne Sevick, Karen Bage, Pam Lewis, Michelle James, and Scott Quinell. Youth attendees: Cole Siebels-Youth Committee Chairman. Guest: Jenna Ellinger and Alaina Goodrich.

Minute Approval

· Minutes Approval: Thursday, October 29th YAB minutes-Motion to approve by Casey Canell Second by Terri Gilmour, Motion passed

Youth Bureau Report

· Monthly BYD (Bureau of Youth Development)

· OCSF monthly meeting conducted on Tuesday, November 17th via Zoom

· Discussed timeliness of getting RAP paperwork submitted for Resource Development Programs.
· Matt Newman, OCFS Youth Development Specialist, and all OCFS staff are working remotely. 

· RDP Allocations 

· Our 2002 YDP Allocations amount, as of 10/26/20 is $96,068.00
· Hammond did not provide programs to youth during 2020.

· Feedback – Recommendations for Hammond’s allocations?
· Majority agreed to divide the funds equally between the other Youth Development Programs.

· Motion to approve by Amber Sullivan, Second by Joanne Sevick, Motion passed with Casey Canell abstained. 

· Youth Bureau Activities 

· January vision boards with Ellen Hurlbut-St. Lawrence Health Initiative-Thursday January 7th at 7 pm via Zoom. 

· February virtual workshop-healthy Valentine’s with Caitlin Potter-SNAP ED Nutritionist with Cornell Cooperative
New Business

· Membership Drive-Youth Advisory Board and Youth Committee

· Introduction Jenna Ellinger-Child Advocacy Center of Northern New York

· Welcome Rebekah Zuhlsdorf, Youth Bureau Secretary I
· Youth Committee met Wednesday, November 18th, at 4:00 pm via Zoom

· Two youth members attended. We decided to do a Doodle Poll on best times for our monthly meetings, so better attendance is achieved.

· Next Youth Committee meets Wednesday, December 16th at 4 pm. (5 Doodle Polls were received)

· Please let Alexa know if you would like an invite to attend.

· Face Mask Initiative Update 
· Mask were delivered this week (Except Gouverneur) 
· WWNY featured Logan LaShomb and Amanda Woods at Colton Pierrepont on Tuesday.

· Fundraiser for NCATA  
· Flyers were emailed and are posted on Facebook

· As of 12/2 only 8 orders have been placed

· Holiday Card Drive

· Student focused initiative. Cards, notes, and artwork to be submitted to Youth Bureau by December 18th for the elderly. 700 cards for the elderly clients with Office for the Aging

· Please promote

· Cole Siebel interviewed by Jodi Tosti for Community Connects segment on B99.3 FM this morning.
· Next YAB meeting Thursday, January 27th 3:00 pm via zoom 
· Meeting Adjourned at 3:54 pm 
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